Memorial Bldg. Restoration Committee Meeting

Monday, Sept. 22, 2014

Present: Joe Walesewicz, Dorothy Walesewicz, Bill Thomas, Pat DiLuna, Kathy Koski, Laverne Morello, Karen Tenlen, Fran ______?

Bill opened the meeting at 5:30

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Pat verified that the meeting notices were properly posted.

Pat read the minutes of the August 20, meeting. Motion to accept, seconded, and approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT. Joe reported a checkbook balance of \$4,258.81. All bills are paid for September. He reported receiving a donation of \$100 from the Hurley Presbyterian Church and \$275 donation from Range Art Assn. Also reported that his computer died so he couldn't get finished with some of the plans made at the last meeting. He hasn't met with Pauline regarding Quick Books yet, but she said we do not need another check book.

Regarding the Fly-in We made \$173.08 and that amount only because Scott donated all of the food. The licence was expensive, and there were no activities at the airport except fly-ins, so many people didn't stay.

RESERVATIONS for 2015

So far nine weddings and two fundraisers are scheduled. All weekends in June are booked and there is only one opening in August.

There is a large bowling party booked for Oct. 23 this year??

Scott Heger talked to Joe about the Pool League in March.

White Thunder Riders will meet with Joe regarding their reservations.

Karen Tenlen moved to accept the Financial report, it was seconded and approved.

FUNDRAISERS

Scott is serving an all Italian dinner for \$10.00 on October 26th. as a fundraiser for the Restoration Committee.

This coming Saturday, Sept. 27th, there is a wedding scheduled. They will serve free beer but requested the bar downstairs be open for mixed drinks. After discussion it was decided that they should provide their own liquor at the upstairs bar as the cost of another bartender downstairs is prohibitive.

On October 12 the 4H dinner will be held to celebrate their 100th anniversary. No rental will be charged.

On October 20 the Health Department will hold a Breast Cancer information meeting.

Dorothy attended a School Board Meeting regarding a Halloween Party to be held after trick or treat hours are over. Plans are not firmed up and all is contingent on the status of the football and cross country season. If the teams make the play-offs, they will be

having games and meets that weekend and Scott will not be available to provide food. Kathy volunteered to make barbecue or sloppy Joes if the party plans go ahead without Scott.

The teen agers party will be held after the younger children's parade and party. Dan Erspamer said he will help out with patrols outside, and any other help needed. It is planned to have music from 8 to 10 for the older students.

OTHER BUSINESS - Frank Jewell will meet with Dorothy and anyone else who can make it on Tuesday Sept. 23 to talk about a new lighting system. He represents SoundLight systems.

THANK YOUS
to M. K. Bertagnoli for
to G. Kuklinski of Ironwood Glass for
Discussion was held regarding repair or replacing of picnic tables. The entrance wall of the Bowling alley needs plastering and painting. Mimi has volunteered to do this. Also the entrance by the west door needs sealing or deflectors to keep the water out during a driving rain. The cannon needs brushing and painting.
ALL SCHOOL REUNION There were many requests that the reunion be held at the Memorial Building again. Dorothy has spoken to Gail Kniska regarding changing the reservation for the Range Art Association Annual Show to a different weekend. However, she will invite the Reunion Committee to our next meeting to discuss the situation before any decision is made.
Kathy will organize another Craft Fair on November 8th.
Bowliing leagues have been scheduled starting
Men's league on Mondays, Women on Wednesdays and students on Saturdays.

The school wants flyers to advertise the bowling. Dorothy will talk to Mr. Gulan and Terry Davis regarding a poster competition. Ironwood and Bessemer want information also, and Karen Tenlen will take care of the poster plans.

Joe had a call from Angelo Lupino regarding an estimate on a new floor. The final estimate was \$35,000 which is beyond our budget. Mr. Lupino said someone at the Court House suggested he contact Joe as the Memorial Bldg. is County property, but anything over \$2000 has to be run by the county board and put out on bids. We have already had a bid from Corullo for \$24,000 No action taken on this subject.

Our next meeting will be on Monday, October 13 at 5:30

Meeting adjourned at 6:35

Respectfully submitted: Pat DiLuna